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Public Exhibition of Draft Plan of Management
Pursuant to Section 38 of the Local Government Act 1993 and resolution of

Cowra Council at its Ordinary Meeting held 26 July 2021, the following Draft Plan

of Management is placed on exhibition for public comment from 13 April 2022 to

12 May 2022: Olympic Park Reserve 46688.

A copy of the Draft Plan of Management and all associated documentation is

available to members of the public via the Council’s website

www.cowracouncil.com.au. Follow the ‘public exhibition link’ on the homepage. 

Due to COVID-19 restrictions, hard copies of the Draft Plan of Management will

not be made available for inspection in the foyer of Cowra Shire Council;

however, hard copies can be made available to interested persons on request.

Please contact Council’s Technical Services Department on (02) 6340 2070.

All members of the public are invited to make a submission in relation to the Draft

Plan of Management. All submissions must be made in writing to the General

Manager, Cowra Shire Council, Private Bag 342 Cowra NSW 2794, or by email

to council@cowra.nsw.gov.au. All submissions must be received by Council no

later than 4.30pm on 25 May 2022. Please note that all submissions, including

any personal information will be made available in a public report to Council

following the exhibition of the Draft Plan of Management.

Water Leak Detection and Reduction Program
Council is currently completing a leak detection and reduction program. The team

from Central West Leak Detection and Plumbing are currently moving around the

Cowra township area to identify any leaks in our water network. Investigations

will take up to 8 weeks; during this time it is not anticipated that there will be any

disruption to water supply. 

The community can assist with leak reduction by continuing to report water mains

breaks and leaking water meters. For more information or questions about leak

detection, please call Council’s Infrastructure & Operations Team on 6340 2070. 

Pesticide notification - Bellevue Hill
Residents please be advised that Woody Weed control will be undertaken over

the next three months at Bellevue Hill in the vicinity of the Lookout and the

Scenic Drive exit road.

Priority weed trees will be controlled using Cut and Paint method to eliminate

spray drift or residues that could have any adverse effect on surrounding native

trees or the public. Starane Advanced mixed with carrier oil will be used to target

woody weed species. Cut branches will be left in-situ until leaf fall has been

completed, before removal from the site at a later date. Any questions or

concerns can be directed to Infrastructure & Operations 6340 2070.

Committee Members Needed
Council is seeking expressions of interest for community members to join the 
Natural Resource Management Committee and Access Committee. These

committees act as advisory bodies for Council in relation to matters which may

impact upon the Council and wider community. All enquiries can directed to

Larissa Hackett, Director - Environmental Services on 6340 2051.

Extraordinary Council Meeting
An Extraordinary Council Meeting will be held on Monday 9 May at 4pm. 
There will be one item on the Agenda: The Public Exhibition of the Community

Strategic Plan, Delivery Program 2022-2023 to 2025-2026, Operational Plan

2022-2023 and Long Term Financial Plan 2022-2023 to 2031-2032.

Grazing Opportunity
Expressions of interest are sought from interested persons for the use of

approximately 10.5 hectares of land at Lot 1 & Lot 2 DP 1118115 at Darbys Falls.

Interested persons must obtain an information pack and submit a nominated

price, to be received at Council by 4.00 pm, Tuesday 31 May 2022. For further

information please contact: Jenny White Technical Officer – Property on 02 6340

2077 or email jwhite@cowra.nsw.gov.au. 
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